Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, March 13, 2009

1:00-2:30pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Evelyn Lord, Ann McMurdo,  Marco Menendez, David Mitchell, Connie Portero, Louis Quindlen, Linda Sanford, Karolyn van Putten, El̃̃ñora Webb, Wandra Williams

 1. Meeting Dates for rest of semester were confirmed:  3/27, 4/10, 4/24, 5/8, 5/22.

The remaining Professional Day is Wed., Mar. 25. Since the entire morning has been preempted, it was decided to do a 3-hour workshop in the afternoon, rather than a full day retreat. It will probably be from1-4pm, on assessment.

2. There was considerable discussion and comments on impressions of the accreditation report and visit. We all felt we worked hard and the results were enthusiastically recognized and commended. Dr. Webb is going to organize a debriefing of all the different experiences and impressions, running this by all the major college constituents. This will then go to the accreditation committee Chair before the June final decisions. so that we’re all be on the same track. Since much of the recommendations had to do with the District, there was concern that we not sit back and wait for the District to act, but rather, to take a proactive approach to working this out with them.

3. Developing an Assessment Philosophy Statement: (a Mission?)

Deriving from experiences and discussions at the past accreditation retreat, the co-chair thought it would help to have a concise statement of our philosophy, in order to keep us focused, and to inform the college community and others as to our purpose. Several suggestions were made as a discussion start-off, including the reference in Dr. Eileen White’s draft of the Laney Assessment Plan. In general, we felt the Statement should consist of a maximum of 2-3 sentences, should directly relate to the new Laney Mission statement, and have some bulleted points underneath. A small task force was charged with coming up with some rough drafts that we could comment on via email.

Some working suggestions:

“Assessment practices at Laney College ensure quality educational opportunities that respond to the needs of our local and global community…

Assessment is a process, not a product….

…is an ongoing process that promotes and improves institutional effectiveness…”

We plan to have this completed and vetted in shared governance committees in time to be placed in the new catalogue.

We decided that some form of time table or planning process should be devised to align the processes of unit planning, program reviews, curriculum reviews, and the EMP. This ‘rational’ cycle should include the District, and we could possibly look at the WASC rubric as a starting point. The emphasis should be on the ‘inter-linking’ of procedures, and to make sure that results of each are embedded in the others. One step in this direction is the plan to convert the evidence room on the 5th floor to an Institutional Effectiveness and Self Study office, managed by the LAC and the office of Research, where evidence will be collected in a timely and organized manner, in order to inform future self study and other assessment efforts.

4. Updates:

- Student Services will be holding an all-day retreat on March 20, where they’ll be working on SLOs and assessment. They will examine the differences between objectives and SLOs, approach rubrics, and look at Program Outcomes in the services area. The LAC MOU was a very important selling point for buy-in, and cleared up several misunderstandings and fears. It was conveyed that there is $ available for stipends, as in the academic area.

- The fact that we are weak in classified, and especially student representation was taken into consideration. We need to gather more evidence of students’ experiences at our college.

- Data Entry: We were informed that the previously approved classified position of help with committee data entry has been subsequently denied by the District. This is unacceptable, and we will form a delegation, hopefully including representation from the Classified Senate to bring the matter to the attention of the President. We wondered if making the position an academic one would help matters.

- CAL-PASS: There was a short report on the CAL-PASS program by Dean Sanford. 

- A written report on the WASC Retreat on Student Learning and Assessment was passed out to augment the verbal report.
